



JUL 23 2013

Paul Turek Chemical Waste Management, Inc P.O. Box 471 Kettleman City, CA 93239

Re: Revised Notice of Preliminary Decision - Authority to Construct

Facility Number: C-283

Project Number: C-1083923

Dear Mr. Turek:

Enclosed for your review and comment is the District's analysis of Chemical Waste Management, Inc's application for an Authority to Construct for the increase of the useful life of hazardous waste landfill B-18, at 35251 Old Skyline Road in Kettleman City, CA.

Please note that this is a REVISED NOTICE. The Air District has determined that the emission increases associated with this project are minimal, and no public hearing or noticing process is required under applicable regulations. The Air District originally intended to join the Department of Toxic Substance Control ("DTSC") in their public hearing process for this project. Unfortunately, although the Air District remains willing to join in the DTSC's public hearing process, the DTSC has reversed its position on this, and has asked the Air District NOT to have a formal role in its hearings. Nevertheless, in order to take the public's interest into account, the District will participate in the DTSC's July 31 and August 1 meetings, and will attend the August 27 meeting, but merely as an observer, to document air-related comments, and to respond to those comments in the Air District's final decision. The Air District will also continue to accept written comments as noted below.

The revised notice of preliminary decision for this project will be published approximately three days from the date of this letter. After addressing all comments made during the public notice period, the District intends to issue the Authority to Construct. Please submit your written comments on this project by September 4, 2013, as specified in the enclosed public notice.

Seyed Sadredin

Executive Director/Air Pollution Control Officer

Northern Region 4800 Enterprise Way Modesto, CA 95356-8718 Tel: (209) 557-6400 FAX: (209) 557-6475

Central Region (Main Office) 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue Fresno, CA 93726-0244 Tel: (559) 230-8000 FAX: (559) 230-6081 Southern Region 34946 Flyover Court Bekersfield, CA 93308-9725 Tel: 661-392-5500 FAX: 661-392-5585 Mr. Paul Turek Page 2

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Stanley Tom of Permit Services at (559) 230-5900.

Sincerely,

David Warner

Director of Permit Services

DW:st **Enclosures** 

CC:

Wayne Lorentzen, DTSC (w/ enclosure) via email Gerardo Rios, EPA (w/ enclosure) via email Mike Tollstrup, CARB (w/ enclosure) via email

## FOR THE PROPOSED ISSUANCE OF AN AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District solicits public comment on the proposed issuance of Authority to Construct to Chemical Waste Management, Inc for the increase of the useful life of hazardous waste landfill B-18, at 35251 Old Skyline Road in Kettleman City, CA.

Please note that this is a REVISED NOTICE. The Air District has determined that the emission increases associated with this project are minimal, and no public hearing or noticing process is required under applicable regulations. The Air District originally intended to join the Department of Toxic Substance Control ("DTSC") in their public hearing process for this project. Unfortunately, although the Air District remains willing to join in the DTSC's public hearing process, the DTSC has reversed its position on this, and has asked the Air District NOT to have a formal role in its hearings. Nevertheless, in order to take the public's interest into account, the District will participate in the DTSC's July 31 and August 1 meetings, and will attend the August 27 meeting, but merely as an observer, to document air-related comments, and to respond to those comments in the Air District's final decision. The Air District will also continue to accept written comments as noted below.

The analysis of the regulatory basis for this proposed action, Project #C-1083923, is available for public inspection at http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public\_notices\_idx.htm and at any District office. For additional information, please contact the District at (559) 230-6000. Written comments on this project must be submitted by September 4, 2013 to DAVID WARNER, DIRECTOR OF PERMIT SERVICES, SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 1990 EAST GETTYSBURG AVENUE, FRESNO, CA 93726.